RESEARCH FINANCIAL CONFLICT OF INTEREST STATEMENT
What is Conflict of Interest? 


A financial conflict or perceived conflict of interest occurs when any financial arrangement, situation or action affects or is perceived to exert inappropriate influence on the design, review, conduct, results or reporting of research activities or findings. Concerns related to conflicts of interest have increased as the relationships of investigators with private corporations, pharmaceutical companies, and outside institutions have become more complex. These concerns are based on the potential effects the conflicts may have on the actual or perceived quality of the research and the treatment of research participants. 


The main conflict of interest statute in the federal criminal code, 18 U.S.C. § 208, prohibits all VA employees (full-time, part-time, WOC, and IPA) from participating personally and substantially, as part of their official duties, in any particular matter, including research, that directly and predictably affects their own financial interests or any financial interests imputed to them.  Financial interests that are imputed to a VA employee include the financial interests of a spouse; minor child; general partner; an organization in which the VA employee serves as an officer, director, trustee, general partner, or employee; or an organization with which the VA employee is negotiating or  has an arrangement for prospective employment.  Imputed financial interests are treated as if they were the VA employee’s own financial interests for purposes of this prohibition.


In addition to the disclosures required in the attached form, all VA employees are subject to the criminal conflict of interest statutes at Title 18, United States Code (U. S.C.) Chapter 11, and the Executive Branch Standards of Conduct at Title 5 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Part 2635. Violation of these provisions may be sanctioned by civil and criminal penalties, as well as employment-related discipline such as removal or suspension. 

Getting Ethics Advice


VA Regional Counsels and the Assistant General Counsel for Professional Staff Group III (023), the designated agency ethics official, maintain ethics expertise and provide ethics counseling services to employees.   Employees with questions regarding these requirements are encouraged to contact their respective Regional Counsels. Those in VA Central Office should contact the Assistant General Counsel for Professional Staff Group I (023).
NOTE:  Question 7. Publicly Traded Companies:  a)  You must aggregate the interests of yourself, spouse and dependent children when determining if you have reached the threshold amount; b)  If your research involves human subjects, THE THRESHOLD AMOUNT IS $10,000 (not $15,000). 
